
MOUNT LAWLEY SENIOR HIGH SCHOOL 
LANGUAGES PARENT SUPPORT GROUP 

 
Minutes for Meeting held November 30th  2010 
Meeting commenced at 7.15pm 
Apologies – Suzie Barnes, John Pryor  
Attendance – Sondra Tate, Joe Millimaci, Bianca Petale, Lety Ognenis, Anita Chong,  
Lynda Carter, Elaine Van Halen. Andrea Ko, Nic Beames.  
Minutes – from last meeting Sept 7thth not available due to computer malfunction. Need 
to be sighted and passed at first meeting in 2011. 
Matters arising from last meeting –  
Last meeting 19th October  was cancelled due to lack of numbers. 
Matters arising from last previous meeting –  
Joe Millimaci receives funds from P & C for MP3 players. Total purchase price 
supplemented with remaining funds from Language Dept. allowance.  
Sondra offers to make a flag to be used at Language Events. This will be ready for the 
new year.  
Joe to check Banner at Officeworks to see if suitable for this group. Joe to do this asap 
ready for next meeting..(good luck Joe).  
New Business –  
Joe to email Sondra new Calendar of Events for 2011 for planning next years events. 
Sondra to send out new AGM date to email list and new email list parents. 
Nic Beames to type up invitation to be sent to all Language Teachers inviting them to the 
next AGM in 2011. To be sent to Sondra for distribution to teachers. 
Possible German tour 2011 via EDWA. Bianca to check to see if it’s still happening for 
next year. 
Many suggestions for new events for 2011. An open air movie night was a popular choice 
to be held early in the new year. Unanimously agreed by all. Date to be set. 
Children to play musical instruments at the Soiree in 2011, and the Car Rally to be held 
earlier in the year with better advertising than 2010. 
A music competition was also suggested with quirky music from different cultures. 
Details not really discussed. 
Lawley Chef was also a suggestion but needs much time to organize and no one to do it. 
It was then suggested that the group purchase some cooking equipment to do in class 
cooking. Sondra puts forward motion to purchase 4 pasta machines. Bianca seconded and 
all in favour. Linda to source and report at next meeting. Approx $80 for outlay is 
suggested. 
Treasurers Report 
Andrea Ko reports that we currently have $2100 in the bank. Andrea to clarify how much 
money is coming to the group from the Finance Committee with Suzie Barnes.  
Request of funds for Language Staff was met with clarification that Staff Member must 
present Treasurer with an invoice to be paid. An amount up to $100 for each term was 
being used as a guide for expenditure. 
Meeting closed at 8.15pm 
Next meeting –  is the AGM 7.30pm 15th February 2011 upstairs in the Main 
Administration Staff Room.  


